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DJJ COMMISSIONER NILES APPOINTED TO CHILD ADVOCATE NOMINATING COMMITTEE
(ATLANTA – GA)  On November 13th, Department of Juvenile Justice Commissioner Avery D. Niles was honored to be appointed by Governor Nathan Deal to the nominating committee to choose Georgia's next head of the Office of the Child Advocate. The nominating committee is in charge of finding a deserving replacement to current Child Advocate Tonya Boga whose three year appointment is soon to be finished.

Commissioner Niles joins an illustrious group of professionals on the Child Advocacy nominating committee from across the state including Cherokee County Juvenile Court Judge John Sumner, Carrollton Police Chief Joel Richards, Brunswick Judicial Circuit District Attorney Jackie Johnson, DHS Commissioner Keith Horton, Georgia COO Bart Gobiel, and Department of Behavioral Health and Development Disabilities Commissioner Frank Berry. The nominating committee will recommend candidates for consideration of the Child Advocate position. The committee will select from a pool of individuals with knowledge of the child welfare system, the juvenile justice system, and the Georgia legal system that are qualified to perform the duties of the job.

The vision for the Georgia Office of the Child Advocate is to be the first place for those in government and the private sector to turn for advice, assistance, and aid regarding the at-risk families and foster children of our state. To realize that vision, the Office pledges:

· To respond in a helpful manner to all complaints, concerns, and questions we receive about our state's child-serving agencies and to use staff expertise to overcome obstacles to achieving positive outcomes for children and families in need of assistance;

· To use our well-trained evaluation and policy staff to collect objective data about the safety and well-being of our state's children and to share that information with policymakers; and

· To serve as a reliable source for proven, evidence-based practices and policies our state's government and communities can implement to improve the lives of families most in need of assistance.

The Georgia Office of the Child Advocate will work proactively and steadily to improve the way Georgia helps families in need. Commissioner Niles and members of the nominating committee hope that by working in partnership with other child-serving agencies and child advocates, the Georgia Office of the Child Advocate can avoid tragic outcomes rather than merely reacting to crises and tragedies.

Congratulations again to Commissioner Niles for his appointment to this prestigious committee. For more information on the Georgia Office of the Child Advocate or the Georgia Department of Juvenile Justice, visit them each on the web at http://oca.georgia.gov/ and http://www.djj.state.ga.us respectively.
 (END RELEASE)
Avery D. Niles, Commissioner	Department of Juvenile Justice





Jim Shuler, Director	3408 Covington Highway ( Decatur, Georgia ( 30032-1513


Office of Communications	Telephone: (404) 508-7147 ( Fax: (404) 508-7341





� EMBED WPWin6.1 ���








AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER


[image: image2.emf]

_1413202248.unknown

